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Report on activities of the Society of Space Philatelists in Switzerland in 2010

The Swiss Society of Space Philatelists (Gesellschaft der Weltall Philatelisten),

founded in 1969 in Zurich, has currently 50 national and international members.

A retrospect on activities in the course of 2010:

1.) The Society held monthly assemblies, except July/August, where members became informed by presentation with PowerPoint and beamer about the actual space activities and related astrophilatelic material.

2.) Edition of a quarterly magazine realised by co-operation with three Space Philatelic Societies of German language in Germany, Austria and Switzerland, with addition of a separate edition “Space Phil News” especially for the members of the Swiss Space Philatelic Society.
3.) Publications of astrophilatelic articles in the Magazine of the Swiss Philatelic Federation and “Space Concret”.
4.) The web site of the Society www.g-w-p.ch informs about up to date activities of the society and serves as general information on worldwide activities of the FIP Section for Astrophilately, space societies, space programmes and space events/exhibitions.

5.) The Society created a 5 frames exhibit “Switzerland reaches for the Stars” with emphasis on philatelic material related to the spaceflights of the Swiss Astronaut Claude Nicollier as promotion medium for the Society and Astrophilately for display at National Philatelic Exhibitions in a non competitive area or at space related events.
In 2010 it was on display at Philatelic exhibitions at Château-d’Oex and Payerne in the French part of Switzerland.

6.) The destination of the yearly organised excursions for members of the Society to philatelic exhibitions or events was in 2010 a visit of a Philatelic Exhibition in Luzern and Sindelfingen, Germany.

7.) In November 2010 the Swiss Space Society organised a successful auction with astrophilatelic material.
8.) On October 8, 2010 the Delegate of the Section, Beatrice Bachmann took part in the Delegate Conference of the FIP Section for Astrophilately on the occasion of “Portugal 2010” where she made a report about the prehistory of the FIP Section for Astrophilately. The report is placed into the Section’s website.
9.) Beatrice Bachmann provided a lot of information and photos for creating the page about the history of the Section at the Section’s website www.astrophilatelist.com.
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